
 

Individual Number (nicknamed “My Number”) Will Be Notified 

to Each Resident beginning in October 2015        

 

 

What is “Individual Number”(or “My Number”) ?  

 

It’s a single 12-digit Number that is issued to each and every person who resides 

in this country (including foreign residents) beginning in October. In case of  

corporations, a single 13-digit Number will be issued to each of them.  

 

Your “Individual Number” will be used only for limited scope of tasks 

 

Your “Individual Number” will be used only for legally stipulated administrative  

procedures that are related to social security, taxation, and disaster response 

beginning in January 2016. Please fill in your “Individual Number” and present your  

Notification Card or Individual Number Card when you apply for those procedures as  

mentioned below. 

 

・Social security procedures---   

Labor:  ・qualification or confirmation, receipt of benefits and others under 

 unemployment insurance system 

 ・procedures required at the Public Employment Security Office 

 (or “Hello Work”) and others  

      Medical services:  

・application for payment of medical expenses and others under medical 

 insurance 

Welfare: ・receipt of welfare benefits   

              ・public assistance and others   

・Taxation procedures --- 

              ・filing of income tax returns and submitting written evidences to 

 Tax Office 

   ・written reports, salary payment statements and others to 

 municipalities 

・Disaster response procedures --- 

              ・receipt of support money for victims for their life-rebuilding  

              ・procedures for making a basic register of victims and others 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

The city will send you a Notification Card sowing your “Individual Number” 

(My Number) on or after October 5 

 

What and when you should do?   Procedure schedule is as below! 

 

＜October 2015～ ＞ 

Upon your receipt of a notification card, please check your “Individual Number”. 

The notification card will be sent out to each household by simple registered mail 

with no-forward-required on or after October 5. 

The notification card will be sent to the address appearing in your resident record, 

so if you live in a place other than your resident record, you should complete a 

necessary procedure on the resident record by October 2 (Fri). 

 

If you want to have a “Individual Number Card” issued, you can apply for it.  

＊That is your option. 

An application form as well as a return envelope for this will be sent together with 

the said notification card, so please send back by mail the application attached with 

a photo of your face. No application for “Individual Number Card” is accepted at 

the counter of City Hall and branch offices.  

 

＜January 2016～＞ 

You can get the “Individual Number Card” at the City Hall. 

Those who applied for the “Individual Number Card” will receive by mail a 

notification of issuance in or after January, upon your receipt of which you can  

get the “Individual Number Card” at the City Hall. 

 

Inquiries to  Call Center For Issuance of Matsudo City Individual Number Card 

 (or Matsudo-shi Kojin Bangou Card Koufu-ni Kakawaru Call Center) 

              Tel 366-8178 (0830～1700 hours on working days) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


